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PUBLIC HEARING

Amendment for application SPR-35 Union Grove Distillery LLC would like to operate a distillery in the rear portion of the building and retail space in the front area at 43311 State Highway 28 in Arkville.  Tax map # 307.1-1-19.
AGENDA

1.  Approve/amend minutes from the October 9, 2014 meeting.

2.  Action on amendment for application SPR-35 Union Grove Distillery, LLC.

3.  Discussion on the Subdivision Regulations.

4. Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, November 13, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman--------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch
Other members-------------------------------------------John Nolan,  Joyce Gray, Glenna Herz, Len Utter and Charles Kowalski
Others present:   Joann Lanzi, Vera Haviland, Carol O’Beirne, Phil O’Beirne, Glenn Ancona, Erica Ancona, John Biruk, Paul Gregory, Cheryl Gregory, Ernie Steiglehner, Janet Steiglehner, John Blish, Michael Finberg, Marge Miller, Brian Sweeney, Lillian Brown, Todd Pascarella, Brian Mulder, Herb Finch, Ken Manuel, Patrick Davis and Beth Bush.
Chairman Finch called the public hearing to order at 6:30 pm.

Amendment to application SPR-35 Union Grove Distillery would like to operate a distillery in the rear of the building and a retail shop in the front at 43311 State Highway 28 in Arkville.  They would like to operate a distillery using farm products to create the spirits, there will be nothing done outside the structure, there will be no pollution or noise.  Vera Haviland – concerned with any changes being made to the structure of the building, concerned with any odor, concerned with any trucking that will come in and out of the property.  Carol O’Beirne – She hopes the board will support the efforts of Mr. Pascarella and Mr. Mulder, she is very happy to see any new business coming in to this area and encourages the new business.  Michael Finberg – support any new business and new energy into the area, he encourages the board or the applicant to check with the Town of Walton to see how their distillery has affected the town and/or village.  Brian Sweeney – he supports and welcomes any new business.  Board Member Charles Kowalski – is it a bonded warehouse? How will the building be secured?  Todd Pascarella – Yes it has to be bonded, it may be necessary to get an outside storage facility if the business gets larger.  The federal law requires that they have special locks and cameras etc.  This is a highly regulated business and they are very aware of all the necessary requirements.  Board Member Len Utter – how will be product be delivered? Where will you store it?  Todd Pascarella – it will be brought in on pallets of grain and will be stored inside the building and once the process is complete the spent grains will be stored in 50 gallon drums to be picked up by the farmers for their use.  Patrick Davis  - they have completed the sewer use application and are awaiting approval which has all of the breakdown and information on the operation.  Patrick Davis – asked to address Ms. Haviland’s questions on the expansion of the structure.  Todd Pascarella – no outside expansion, only the necessary interior walls to break up the space.  No further comments.
Chairman Finch closed the public hearing and called the regular meeting to order.

Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 2014 meeting.  Len Utter seconded motion. Motion carried.

Action on amendment to application SPR-35 Union Grove Distillery, LLC.  Delaware County Planning Board cancelled their meeting so there was no action, automatic approval.  A short form EAF was completed for this application.  John Nolan made a motion for a negative declaration.  Charles Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried.   Len Utter made a motion to approve this amendment as presented.  Joyce Gray seconded motion. Motion carried.

Amendment for application SP-223 Hidden Waters Holdings would like to amend their site plan to show the third storage building location.  The building will be 20’ wide instead of the original 30’.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this amendment as presented.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Discussion on subdivision regulations.  Kent Manuel prepared a guest home handout which is more for zoning regulations.  Charles Kowalski asked about “second dwelling may not exceed 80% of square footage of the primary dwelling”, does that include buildings with cantilevers?  Patrick Davis said that the code determines the building or square footage of a structure by the walls and heated portion of a structure.

Chairman Finch asked to address the road standards, she asked John Biruk to look over the road specs that we currently have in the subdivision regulations, page 22 and 23 speaks to road specs.  John Biruk said that the additional water being directed onto town roads should be looked at.  Kent Manuel explained that that is determined by DEP through the stormwater approval process during the subdivision review.  Charles Kowalski said that the regulations mention the 50 year storm, isn’t that supposed to be 100 year storm?  Patrick Davis explained that they regulations are referring to a 50 year storm, not floodplain which refers to a 100 year floodplain.  

John Nolan made a motion to schedule a public hearing on the subdivision regulation changes on Thursday, December 11, 2014 at 6:30 pm.

Charles Kowalski made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.

